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Victims’ Families of Teen Killers
Call Out Senator Yee for Hypocrisy
Sacramento: Victims families of teen killers expressed shock and outrage for comments that Senator Leland Yee made about victims today in the Sacramento Bee newspaper, defending his controversial bill SB 399 that would free convicted murderers sentenced to life in prison.
“It’s bad enough that Senator Yee has been pushing his agenda for years to free convicted murderers sentenced to life without a single regard to the victims’ families of these crimes”, said Maggie Elvey, co-founder of NOVJL, the National Organization of Victims of Juvenile Lifers, and widow of Ross Elvey, murdered by California teen criminals. “But today he hit rock bottom when he dared to invoke our families in defense of his bill! He was condemning one of the great heroes to victims families of these criminals, Sacramento District Attorney Jan Scully. Senator Yee owes each of us an apology.”
Senator Yee tried to attack Ms. Scully for her defense of crime victims’ rights, and her reasoned opposition to SB 399, by accusing her of fear-mongering and invoking the victims’ families of these crimes, implying they were on his side in an interview with the Sacramento Bee.

“In fact”, said Jennifer Bishop-Jenkins of the Chicago area, also a co-founder of NOVJL, “it has been Senator Yee all along who has been the one causing victims’ families a great deal of agony. He has been pushing this misguided effort for years, and has not  reached out to inform, or consult with, all the families that he would affect with this bill. Nor have they respected the victims’ rights of our families. He has never offered a single resource to help or to support the victims of these crimes. He has never once tried to gather information about what the impact of his proposal would be on victims of these horrible crimes.” 
Senator Yee’s SB 399 proposal is believed by some experts to violate constitutionally protected victims’ rights by retroactively trying to change the terms of life sentences earned by some of the most vicious murderers in the state’s history. With no victim notification in advance of this legislation to the hundreds of murder victims’ family members that would be directly affected by it, it is agonizing to think about what they would go through when they find out what he has been up to. They have no idea that he is pushing this bill right now in the California Legislature. Victims of crime in California have a right to be heard and consulted in the sentencing process of the offenders in their cases.  

NOVJL knows all too well the literal torture that victims’ families endure in the parole process. SB 399 deprives victims’ families of legal finality in their cases, subjecting them to a lifetime of having to constantly re-open wounds. Worst of all, given the horrible mistakes made in the parole process already in California, such as the murder of the four Oakland police officers by a former “juvenile lifer” from Arkansas, the public is in danger with this bill.###
